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Tackle Box – July 2020 

July… We have just passed the Summer Solstice, the longest day of the year, and are rapidly headed toward 

winter…  We do have a few months of summer left and the afternoon storms continue to remind us that we are 

in the rainy season.  

 

Rain not only impacts our daily fishing trips but holds a bigger concern when we look at the rainfall in areas 

north of Lake Okeechobee.  This year we are seeing rainfall in the Kissimmee Basin, just north of Lake “O”, 

which is spreading nutrients into the lake.  A large blue-green algae bloom is already detectable covering almost one half of the 

lake. Wink News reported that the NOAA Satellite images indicated a large area of Cyanobacteria within the bloom. Currently, 

the lake level is low enough to preclude major discharges into the Caloosahatchee River. As we recall from 2018, large lake 

releases containing Cyanobacteria became the nutrient source for the massive Red Tide that year. We are still dealing with the 

aftereffects of that condition.  

 

During June, our club held a backwater fishing event, the “Hooky-Snooky”, and 26 anglers on 14 boats participated in the event 

and dealt with weather concerns. Some nice-sized snook were recorded. Be sure to check-out the event report in this edition. 

 

Testing the waters, so to speak, we also held our first social event since early March; the “Social Distancing Picnic”. Adhering to 

both the CDC and Governor DeSantis’ guidelines, we held the picnic at Sarazen Park with a limit of 50 attendees.  

 

We kick off the premier event of the season with the annual “Triple Crown Tournament” on July 1st. Always an exciting event, this 

four-month long tournament challenges our anglers to catch Tarpon, Snook, and Redfish. Looking at the size of the Snook 

caught in the Hooky-Snooky event, there are some big snook just waiting to be caught. Over 30 anglers are already registered, 

and more are sure to sign-up. Read more about the tournament in this edition. 

 

July will also see the return of our annual “Shark Tournament”, and although this year’s event will be modified to account for the 

social restrictions due to Covid-19, we think it will be a fun event. More details are contained in the article in this edition. 

 

Not forgetting our Offshore Anglers, the club will embark on a two-month “Offshore Slam” event starting August 1st. The inaugural 

event will require our offshore anglers to catch four species of fish: Grouper, Snapper, Cobia and Permit. Like the Triple Crown 

Tournament, the anglers will need to catch all 4 species and can continue to upgrade their registered catch during the two 

months. See the flyer for more details. 

 

As a reminder, Rose Auditorium remains closed and therefore our July, August and September meetings have been cancelled.  

Stay safe and healthy. 

 

July’s Fishing Quote: “The greatest gift you can give to another fisherman is to put a good fish back.” Lee Wulff 

 

Tight Lines! 

Keith 

 

http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/


 

 

 

LEADER BOARD Updates as of June 
Get LEADER BOARD updates using the link below. 

Leader Board 

Fish of the Month (FOM) as of June 
Get FOM updates using the link below. 

Link to Fish of the Month 

 

 

 

Offshore Report 

 
 

Offshore Update – July 2020 
 

First, what’s happening offshore – It is ARS season – American Red Snapper.  This is the time we all wait for.  

This year the powers to be have given us more time to fish - ARS season for recreational anglers is June 11 

through July 25 and “for hire” vessels is June 1 through Aug 1.  Several captains have already been reporting 

catches and limits on nice fish.  Most of the fish have been coming from 175-200’ of water, but several folks have 

gotten them as shallow as 145’.  The snapper spawn is over, the red grouper are in the summer homes (and not 

very hungry as of this writing), permit and cobia are on the move but still around.  Get out there and have some 

fun…and be safe. 

 

We sent out an event flyer for a new tournament…The Offshore Slam (the flyer is attached to this newsletter as 

well).  Anglers must catch one of each species (snapper – lane, mangrove or yellowtail; grouper – red, gag or 

black; cobia; permit) to complete the Offshore Slam and qualify for prizes.  Fishing is open from Aug 1 through 

Sept 30.  You must be entered by Aug 1 to participate…Sign up today! 

 

If you fish offshore and want to be added to our offshore email distribution, please send me a request via the link 

on the Offshore Fishing homepage and I will gladly add you to this exclusive team. 

 

If you have any ideas, or want to volunteer to help with offshore events, feel free to contact me anytime. 

 

Tight Lines! 

 

Jim 

 

 

 

http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/LeaderBoardHome.htm
http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/FishOfMonth.htm






Snooky-Hooky Results  

 
Unsettled weather forced the need to expand our available fishing days from 2 to 3. With 3 days to 

select from, the event successfully took place during 6/17 thru 6/19. Wednesday was a beautiful day 

to fish. Thursday was questionable in the morning but then cleared up nicely and Friday was added 

to protect the safety of our anglers. As it turned out Friday wasn’t needed, but safety is always first! 

 

In addition to some impressive numbers of fish landed, there were 4 snook over 30” reported!    

Chris Vines landed a 35” and 36”, with Kevin Krygier landing a 32” fish which earned them the two 

individual prize awards. Jay Jones also landed a nice 31” fish. Ed Brown & Dick Larson landed 18 

snook, w/ Ken Robertson & Dave Dodd landing 14 snook in a battle for the top spot. Nice job guys! 

26 anglers on 14 teams fished the event on either Wednesday, Thursday or Friday.   

 

Team Results: (total inches of snook per team)  
1. Ed Brown/Dick Larson – 267.75” - $100.00 

2. Ken Robertson/Dave Dodd – 248.25” - $80.00 

3. Kevin Krygier/Chris Vines – 123.0” - $70.00  

4. Don Richards/Mike Larsen – 88.0” $60.00  

5. Jay Jones/John Baker – 62.25” - $50.00 

6. Ron Linn/Kenny Dean – 29.0” - $40.00 

Individual Results: (largest snook) 
1. Chris Vines – 36” - $50.00 

2. Kevin Krygier – 32” - $30.00 

Prize Pool Total = $480.00 

 

Prize Pool:  $265.00 in entry fees plus $215.00 Club funds = $480.00 

Thank you to all the participants for your continued support of our backwater program. Our next 

backwater event will be “No-Bait” in August, always a fun event for all. Until then, tight lines!  

 

Mike Larsen – Backwater Events Coordinator  

 

          
               Chris Vines                                                       Kevin Krygier 



 

MSC’s annual Triple Crown Tournament, sponsored by The Compass Group at 

Morgan Stanley, kicks off on Wednesday July 1st, and continues until October 31st. 

Registration is open until August 31st. 

 

Pursue Redfish, Snook and Tarpon! Win big cash prizes! 

 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions and concerns you MUST MAIL YOUR 

REGISTRATION FEE to the club via U.S. Mail. NO EXCEPTIONS. 

 

The fee for registration is $25. 

 

Checks MUST be mailed to: 

Marco Sportfishing Club 

P.O. Box 2104 

Marco Island, FL  34146-2104 (not 34145) 

 

Additional Instructions 

1) Write “Triple Crown” in the note field on your check. 
2) Include a separate piece of paper with your contact information (e-mail and 

telephone number) if it is different than the contact information you provided for 
the annual MSC membership registration. 

 

You must sign up by sending a check to the MSC P.O. Box. Tournament 

registration will NOT be accepted any other way. 

 

For registrations postmarked on or after July 1st, fish caught will be eligible for the 

tournament one day after the postmark date. Fish caught on the same day of the 

postmark date are not eligible for the tournament. 

 

A tournament flyer and complete rules are available online at 

http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com 

 

Questions may be directed to Ronscriver2@gmail.com. 

http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/
mailto:Ronscriver2@gmail.com


June Kayak Fishing Event at the 

Shell Island/Rookery Bay 
by Howard Laskau 

 

MSC kayak group held its monthly outing on Friday, June 26th.  Shell Island was the 
launch point, and from there the group had access to a lot of great fishing areas in and 
around Rookery Bay. Although it was warm, there was a lot of cloud cover, so 
conditions on the water were quite nice.  
 
Redfish, snook and snapper seemed to be the "fish of the day". Mike Larsen had a 
four-foot Tarpon on his line for a while and after launching himself into the air a few 
times, the Tarpon finally broke free. Dave Dodd landed a nice size flounder as well. 
Dave also caught a 23 1/2" snook, and that put him on the Kayak group leaderboard 
for 2020.  Howard Laskau caught a 23" snook that almost made it! 
 
The next Kayak Group outing is scheduled for July 7th. We will be exploring the 
popular and exciting upper East River. In the past, this area has proven to be very 
productive for snook and redfish. If you like nature, mangrove tunnels and wildlife this 
is a trip for you! To find out more about the MSC Kayak Group please visit the MSC 
website.  Pictured below are Howard Laskau with his Snook and Mike Larsen with his 
Redfish. 

  











 

 

MSC Picture Page 

Blacktip caught by Tony Saputo looks to be over 5 feet the  
  size Ed Vesley says to avoid in his preceding essay                             

 

Jay Jones with 31” snook caught June 18th  during 

Hooky-Snooky event. 

 



 

 

 

July 2020                                                         Fish of the Month: Mangrove Snapper 

Date Event Information & Comments 

July 1 Triple Crown Starts See Write Up This Newsletter 

July 2 General Meeting Cancelled 

July 6 Board Meeting via 

Teleconference 

Information to Follow 

July 7 Kayak Trip East River See Website for Details 

 Offshore Event See Write-up This Newsletter 

July 21  Man Bites Shark Fishing 

Event 

See Flyer this Newsletter 

July 22 Man Bites Shark Alt Fishing 

Day 

 

   

 All Meetings and Events  

 Pending CDC Guidelines  

   

   

   

   

 

 
 



September 2020                                                                     Fish of the Month: Snook 

Date Event Information & Comments 

All Month Triple Crown Tournament See Flyer this Newsletter 

September 3 General Meeting Cancelled 

September 7 Board Meeting Details to Follow 

September 16 Kayak Trip Fakahatchee 

Strand State Park 

See Website for Details 

September 16 Double Dose Fishing Day See Flyer this Newsletter 

September 17 Double Dose Alt. Fishing Day  

TBD Offshore Event Details to Follow 

 

August 2020                                                     Fish of the Month: Yellowtail Snapper 

Date Event Information & Comments 

All Month Triple Crown Tournament See Write-up this Newsletter 

August 6 MSC General Meeting Cancelled 

August 7 Kayak Trip Lover’s Key See Website for Details 

August 10 MSC Board Meeting Details to Follow 

August ?? Summer Picnic Details to Follow 

 No Bait Captains Meeting Cancelled 

August 18 No Bait Fishing Day See Flyer this Newsletter 

August 19 No Bait Alt. Fishing Day  

 Offshore Event See Report this Newsletter 

August 29  Triple Crown BBQ Smoke-Off Details to Follow 

 



 

 

 
Update from the Editor 

June 2020 
 

 
 

 
 
Summer is here and things are warming up.  More areas are  
open and the Club is having several events.  Eventually, there will be 
a General Meeting again!! 
Your Editor missed the last Water Advisory Committee (WAC) meeting.  
However, my sources tell me that monthly testing maybe suspended due 
to lack of funding.  If this is the case our City Government is heading in 
the wrong direction.  With the resignation of Sam Young from the City 
Council, MSC and all of Marco Island has lost its’ strongest water quality 
advocate.  I hope Sam’s replacement emphasis water quality issues.  
Keep your fingers crossed and check out candidates running for City 
Council positions. 
 
Stay safe and positive, and follow all the guidelines FWC/CDC. 
 
  
If you have any comments or wish to submit a photo with a short 

“fishtale”, I can be reached at pfwanzenberg@yahoo.com.  
 

 

















 

 


